
 
 

Dear School Community, 
 
I think you will all agree that our new beanies look fantasƟc. 
CongratulaƟons to our student leadership team on their 
successful venture. The feedback I have had has been all 
posiƟve and I know that many families have appreciated the 
way they have been subsidised. Hopefully all of the names 
that we have inscribed on the beanie labels stay on there so 
that we can return them to their righƞul owners should they 
be misplaced! 
 

We have a shortened school week this week with the Public 
Holiday on Monday and our Curriculum Day taking place 
tomorrow. There is obviously no School Assembly tomorrow 
whilst staff are aƩending Berry Street EducaƟon Model 
training and children will be away from school. 
 

Our CreaƟng, CulƟvaƟng and Caring at Congupna Kitchen 
Garden and NutriƟon sessions have been amazing this 
Term and our resident expert KaƟe Thorp has been very ably 
supported by our School Chaplain Tam Joyce. Students will 
be visited by local arƟst Tank next week to conƟnue to   
explore some ways that we can celebrate our program and 
brighten up our school. We will also be focusing on some 
gardening to round out the Term aŌer successive kitchen 
and nutriƟon lessons. 
 

There will be a BBQ next Tuesday run by our student      
leaders to celebrate the final week of Term. It will be a    
simple catering exercise where our students will cook      
sausages and serve in bread with sauce. If students would 
like one or more then they can purchase them for $1 each, 
but they can sƟll have pie warmers or bring a cut lunch if 
they would like too. Events like this enable our student  
leaders to raise money so they can do things like subsidise 
school uniform or purchase school games. 
 

An Out of School Hours Care (OSHC) Holiday Program is 
aƩached. Please feel free to book as few or as many days as 
you would like. There looks to be some fantasƟc acƟviƟes 
including a STEM Incursion, a Trampolining excursion,    
Cooking, Sports Incursions a Fun Planet Games Arcade     
Excursion and Arts & CraŌing acƟviƟes. 
 
Our School Book Fair was a terrific success with many    
families helping promote a love of reading to our students. 

The school was also able to purchase over $400 of picture 
books for our classrooms as a result of this so thank you 
very much for your support. 
 

Our Parents & Friends Pie Drive was also a huge success. 
Orders were picked up from the front gate at Assembly last 
week and the distribuƟon of pies and slices went relaƟvely 
smoothly. Thank you for your paƟence whilst this was      
organised. This was another successful enterprise that has 
raised significant funds to support the school and its       
students to do things that would otherwise not be possible. 
Thank you. 
 

Our Lego Drive finishes on the first day of next Term,    
Monday 20th July. Our Student Voice Team is inching very 
close to their goal of 15 kilograms of Lego. Every brick 
counts so please help us out.  
 

Our end of Term arrangements will involve an early finish at 
2pm next Friday 23rd June (also an Out-of-Uniform day) and 
our final School Assembly will take place aŌer lunchƟme at 
1:45pm. The Terrific Kid of the Term will be awarded by   
Kiwanis at this Assembly before we have a two-week Winter 
School Holiday period. ConnecƟng School Buses and Out of 
School Hours Care services will be adjusted to cater for this 
early finishing Ɵme. 
 

Student Reports will be distributed the day before on 
Thursday and sent home in a sealed envelope addressed to 
parents. If you are away on the Thursday and Friday,        
Student Reports will be posted to the residenƟal addresses 
that we have on file. Please make sure your residenƟal     
address is up-to-date if you have recently moved. 
 

Thanks for Reading, Adam Cleary – Principal. 
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Thought for the Week 
 

Chance favours the 
prepared mind. 



 

2023 SCHOOL COUNCIL 
 

President:  Tim Bye 

Deputy:   Lauren Sibio 

Secretary:  Wendy SideboƩom 

Treasurer:  Fiona Davis 

Members:         Adam Cleary, Sarah Tricarico, 

Jess Benton, Jeremy Lee, Jill Richardson, Sam      

PrenƟce and Jaclyn McCarty. 

 
 

SCHOOL COUNCIL MEETING DATES 
 

Term 3 

Tuesday 25 July from 6:30pm 
 

Tuesday 5 September from 6:30pm 
 

Term 4 

Tuesday 17 October from 6:30pm 
 

Tuesday 28 November from 6:30pm 

 
 

2023 SCHOOL PARENTS & FRIENDS 

President:  Angie Grills 

Secretary:  Amy Ellis 

Vice President: Georgina PrenƟce 

Members:         BernadeƩe O’Toole, Lexi 

Wright, Lauren Sibio, Jess Benton, Robyn Reynolds, 

Alice Evans, Emily Krake, Jacinta Allen, Rebecca 

Threlfall, Jayde Bannister, Brooke McLeod, Ebony 

Thorn, Fiona Davis and Erin Wilson. 

 

 

TERM 2 CALENDAR 2023 

June 

16th Curriculum Day (Pupil Free Day) 
20th Sausage Sizzle lunch 

21st Library Books Due  
23rd Last day of term (Dress Up Day, Assembly at 

  1:45pm & early dismissal at 2pm). 
 

TERM 3 CALENDAR 2023 

July 

10th First day of Term 3  
10th Lego Drive finishing 
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Outside Play 
1.  Start with pointer finger poinƟng down‐
wards behind other, flat horizontal hand. 
Move pointer hand in an arc over and in 

front of flat hand.  
 

2.  With both hands spread, palms facing 
upwards, at waist height, move each hand 

in outwards circles. 

 



We are BRAVE Awards 
 

Luke Wathen - for showing interest in what is        
happening around you and asking lots of quesƟons to 
clarify your understanding. Keep it up!  
 
Skye Richardson - for asking quesƟons and taking a 
keen interest in CLIM sessions. Well done Skye!  
 
Flynn Slade - for showing a keen interest to share his 
knowledge with his peers and asking lots of quesƟons 
during discussion Ɵme.  
 
Lucinda Threlfall - for demonstraƟng a curiosity in all 
areas of learning.  

Kiwanis TERRIFIC KID  
of the week  

 

Zoe Kearney - for conƟnually demonstraƟng the 
aƩributes of a terrific kid and for trying her best with 
every learning task. Well done Zoe!  
 

STEM Award 
 

Lincoln Evans– for persevering to complete his        
density reflecƟon, when the technology kept failing.  

 

CHAPLAIN CHAMPION 
 

Blake Doyle - for trying out and helping out. 






